
The half term is almost overðwe finish at 2.45pm tomorrow.  Please be 

aware that there is a STAFF ONLY Inset day on Monday 24th February so 

school reopens after the half term holiday on TUESDAY 25th February.  

The Spring Term ends on Friday 3rd April. 

 

 I was recently reminded by a parent that this year in May, the May Bank 

Holiday is on a Friday this year so here is an early notice to remind you 

that if falls on FRIDAY 8th MAY this and not the Monday before or after. 

 

If you read this newsletter regularly you will know we often put out       

messages about the safety of those who choose to cycle to school.  One 

of our Partner Businesses, AstraZeneca, contacted us this week regarding 

a path that is at the side of their site that some people use to get to Speke 

from Halewood and vice versa.  Some cyclists are cutting across the main 

road without looking, pulling out in front of oncoming cars, crossing in front 

of pedestrians and generally putting themselves in danger as well as the  

drivers and the general public.   As I always say, I do not want to have to 

contact any parent with news of an accident.  If your child cycles to school 

please do talk to them regularly about the importance of road safety. 

 

Thank you to the parents who attended our Parentsô Forum meeting last 

Thursday.  We do like to hear your views and do our best to act on any 

constructive criticismðwe also like any positive feedback too!  We were 

able to show the attendees the new seating set up in the atrium and we 

were pleased that it got the óthumbs upô from everyone. 

 

If you have to visit the school you will see a sign on the reception door  

asking all visitors to use the intercom to identify themselves and explain 

the reason for their visit.  We do hope this minor inconvenience is not an 

issue to anyone.  We have introduced this following an incident last week 

when two former students and a friend tried to access the school building 

to pick up their cousin as someone else was leaving.  Staff successfully 

removed them from the area near reception and into a meeting room.  

They were then escorted off the school site.  This is an exceptionally rare 

occurrence but staff dealt with it very well.  We hope the new process for 

gaining access to the building will help ensure everyone inside is safe.   

You can be assured that the safety of all our students and staff is para-

mount.  

 

Year 11 students should be preparing for their second Mock Exams which 

start when we return to school on Tuesday 25th February.  The P2S2 

Mock Exam Timetable is on Page 2 of this newsletter.  Remember, fail to 

prepare...prepare to fail! 

 

I hope you all have a lovely half term break.  See you next half term! 

 

Best wishes 

Mr G EvansðPrincipal 
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